
On the eve of World Education Day, a ceremony was held at Kharkiv National 
Medical University to award certificates to 3rd-4th year students of the I-III medi-
cal faculties of Kharkiv National Medical University for completing training within 
the framework of the SimS international educational project.

The Sims project «Simulation Medicine and Scenario-Based Emergency 
Care Training» is implemented by a consortium of Ukrainian and European uni-
versities within the framework of the Erasmus+ program «Higher Education Ca-
pacity Building». It is aimed at improving training and providing first aid, including 
psychological aid.

The participants of the training were awarded certificates by the rector of 
Kharkiv National Medical University, Valerii Miasoiedov. First of all, he thanked 
everyone who lives and studies in Kharkiv. Valerii Vasyliovych also emphasized 
that the project is aimed at saving a person's life in the first minutes, which is very 
important for the frontline city of Kharkiv, which is suffering from shelling.

Oksana Vasylieva, SimS project manager

NEW KNOWLEDGE – NEW OPPORTUNITIES

Kharkiv National Medical University has been cooperating with the British 
charitable organization UK-MED for over two years. During this time, over 1,000 
students and doctors from the Kharkiv region have been trained according to in-
ternational standards of medical care.

During the last meeting of the rector of KHNMU Valerii Miasoiedov with the 
director of the Ukrainian office of UK-MED Nasr Muflahi, they discussed expand-
ing cooperation: implementing new educational programs, internships for in-
terns in the UK, and providing humanitarian aid. For active interaction, the rector 
presented Mr. Muflahi with a Certificate of Gratitude on behalf of the university.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

A visit was held by representatives of the International Organization for Migration (IOM) 
and the WHO-led Health Cluster in Ukraine at Kharkiv National Medical University. The 
guests got acquainted with the trainings conducted within the framework of the coopera-
tion between Kharkiv National Medical University and then UK-MED humanitarian mission.

Over the past two years, thanks to this cooperation, about 1,000 medical specialists 
from the Kharkiv region have been trained, from students to EMD doctors, nurses and em-
ployees of the University Hospital.

During the visit, international partners had the opportunity to observe classes on in-
fection prevention, wound treatment and first aid for injuries, which were held in the safe 
conditions of the Tactical Medicine Training Center of Kharkiv National Medical University.

Rector Valerii Miasoiedov, vice-rectors Nataliia Savielieva and Oleksandr Kryvoshapka, as 
well as Head of the Department Yuliia Volkova thanked international partners for their support 
and the opportunity to develop the training of doctors according to international standards.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

On February 12, 2025, a meeting was held at KhNMU with repre-
sentatives of the international humanitarian organization «HandiCap 
International – Humanity and Inclusion». The university was visited by 
the organization’s manager in Ukraine, Alice Belliot, and the regional 
representative in the Kharkiv region, Oksana Dmitrenko.

The purpose of the visit was to discuss the continuation of co-
operation, in particular, the extension of the contract and the pos-

sibility of donating consumables for the prosthetic and orthotic 
laboratory of the University Hospital. During the working meeting 
with the KhNMU leadership, the prospects for joint activities were 
discussed, and an updated Memorandum of Understanding be-
tween the organization and the university for further cooperation 
was signed.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work
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UKRAINIAN-CZECH COOPERATION

On May 5–6, 2025, the international conference «Global Health In-
itiative for Ukraine» (GHIU) was held in Prague, which became an im-
portant platform for the exchange of experience between government 
officials, medical institutions, scientists and businesses from different 

countries. The event was solemnly opened by the first ladies of the 
Czech Republic, Eva Pavlova, and Ukraine, Olena Zelenska.

Kharkiv National Medical University was represented at the confer-
ence by: Vice-Rector for Scientific and Pedagogical Work Oleksandr 
Kryvoshapka, Head of the Mental Health Center Volodymyr Korosty, 
and Head of the Department of Disaster Medicine and Military Medi-
cine Yuliia Volkova. They presented the activities of KhNMU and the 
university clinic, and discussed ways of further cooperation with Czech 
partners.

The focus of the conference is the development of the rehabilita-
tion system, modernization of medical institutions, international medi-
cal partnerships, exchange of experience with military doctors of the 
Czech Republic and university clinics.

During the visit, the delegation of the KhNMU got acquainted with 
modern Czech medical institutions, in particular in the field of mental 
health, rehabilitation, obstetrics and gynecology. A separate stage was 
the trip of Yuliia Volkova to the Military Hospital in Prague and the uni-
versity clinic in Brno.

The KhNMU expresses sincere gratitude to the Czech partners for 
their support, openness to cooperation and common faith in the future 
of Ukrainian medicine.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

MEMORANDUM SIGNED WITH NOTTINGHAM TRENT UNIVERSITY

NEW PROSPECTS FOR KHNMU

On January 21, 2025, Kharkiv National Medical University signed 
a Memorandum of Understanding with Nottingham Trent University 

(NTU) in an online format. The ceremony was the result of previous 
meetings within the framework of the #TwinForHope conference, 
which took place in Warsaw in July 2024.

The rector of Kharkiv National Medical University, Valerii Miasoie-
dov, expressed gratitude to the British side for supporting Ukraine and 
emphasized the importance of international educational partnership 
in times of war. Particular attention was paid to the areas of nursing, 
social work, rehabilitation and prosthetics.

The head of the international department, Oksana Vasylieva, pre-
sented joint projects: academic mobility for nursing students and ex-
change of experience between the departments of social work and 
psychology. One of the events is planned for March 2025, on the oc-
casion of World Social Work Day.

The memorandum was signed by the rector of KhNMU Valerii 
Miasoiedov and the vice-chancellor of NTU Richard Emes. The par-
ties expressed hope for long-term and productive cooperation.

According to the materials of the Department  
of International Relations and Grant Work

INTERNATIONAL COOPERATION

KHNMU AND NTU: A STEP TOWARDS INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP OF A NEW LEVEL

On July 20–25, 2025, a delegation of the Kharkiv National Med-
ical University, consisting of the First Vice-Rector for Scientific and 
Pedagogical Work Nataliia Savielieva and the Head of the Department 
of International Relations and Grant Work Oksana Vasylieva, paid 
a working visit to Nottingham Trent University (NTU, Great Britain).

The visit took place at the invitation of the leadership of the Insti-
tute of Health and Allied Professions of NTU and with the support of 
grant funding from The Burdett Trust for Nursing UK.

The purpose of the visit was to supervise the students of the 
Kharkiv National Medical University who were undergoing a three-
week clinical internship in the specialty «Nursing» at the clinical bases 
of NTU.

The program of the stay included:
• meetings with the leadership of the faculties of social sciences, 

mental health and psychology;
• discussion of models of social support, innovations in medical 

technologies and simulation training;
• visits to the teaching and clinical departments of NTU and Not-

tingham University Hospitals Trust.
The visit contributed to the deepening of the strategic partner-

ship between KhNMU and NTU in the areas of medical education, re-
search and international academic mobility, and also provided an op-
portunity to begin work on the development of a system of double 
degrees between the universities. 

According to the materials of the Department  
of International Relations and Grant Work

INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP
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DELEGATION VISIT

KHNMU AND EXPERTISE FRANCE: NEW PROSPECTS FOR COOPERATION
A meeting with a delegation of the French Agency for Interna-

tional Technical Cooperation Expertise France – AFD Group was held 
at Kharkiv National Medical University. The topic of the meeting was 
a discussion of projects aimed at strengthening the Ukrainian health-
care system in times of crisis.

The Head of the Healthcare Program in Ukraine, Vincent Vial, and 
his deputy, Mathieu Radube, presented possible areas of coopera-
tion, including partnership between KHNMU and French hospitals, as 
well as exchange of experience.

The parties also discussed support for educational and medical 
initiatives in Eastern Ukraine, the potential of double diplomas, par-
ticipation in grant programs, and the development of medical partner-
ships. As a result of the meeting, the Head of the University Hospital 
received an invitation to France for further negotiations.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

VISIT OF THE HEAD OF THE UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL TO FRANCE
The official visit of the Head of the University Hospital, Yevhen Sinko, to 

France was recently held. The agreement was reached as a result of a meet-
ing on February 18, 2025 between representatives of the French Agency for 
International Technical Cooperation Expertise France on behalf of the Ministry 
of Foreign and European Affairs of France and representatives of the KhNMU.

During the visit, Mr. Yevhen met with the Head of the University Hospital 
and the Dean of the Faculty of Medicine of the University of Toulouse – one 
of the oldest universities in France and Europe, founded in 1229. Ukrainian 
and French colleagues discussed opportunities for cooperation in the areas 
of academic mobility, internships of University Hospital employees, and coop-
eration in the area of simulation technologies. Further steps to implement the 
intended goals were also planned.

We thank the Ministry of Health of Ukraine, Expertise France, and the Min-
istry of Foreign and European Affairs of France for the opportunity to join the 
International Medical Partnership program.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

INTERNATIONAL DELEGATIONS

CHAIN OF HOPE
On January 27, 2025, Kharkiv National Medical University hosted a del-

egation of the French Association «Chain of Hope» – Head of the Representa-
tive Office Rory Peters and Advisor on Surgical Projects Mykhailo Tymchenko.

During the meeting with Rector Valerii Miasoiedov, they discussed key is-
sues of providing emergency and surgical care, the possibility of holding joint 
trainings and seminars, as well as the prospects for partnership between the 
University Hospital of Kharkiv National Medical University and medical institu-
tions in France. Head of the Department of Disaster Medicine Yuliia Volkova 
focused on supporting educational initiatives for doctors working with victims 
of hostilities.

The meeting resulted in the signing of a Memorandum of Cooperation be-
tween Kharkiv National Medical University and the Association «Chain of Hope».

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP

COOPERATION BETWEEN KHNMU AND THE FRENCH MEDICAL SERVICE
On July 7, 2025, Kharkiv National Medical University was visited by Pro-

fessor François Pons, Inspector General of Medicine and Director of Educa-
tion of the French Army Health Service.

As part of his official visit, Professor Pons met with the First Vice-Rector for 
Academic Affairs, Nataliia Savielieva, and the Head of the International Rela-
tions and Grant Work Department, Oksana Vasylieva.

Professor Pons is the author of the «Surgery Damage Control» course, 
which has been actively implemented since early 2024 for the training of mili-
tary and civilian surgeons working with severely injured patients, particularly 
those affected by hostilities in the Kharkiv region. Within the framework of co-
operation with the Department of Surgery No. 4, he also delivers lectures on 
military surgery for KhNMU students and medical interns.

After discussing further areas of cooperation, Nataliia Savielieva present-
ed Professor Pons with commemorative gifts from the university staff as a to-
ken of gratitude for fruitful collaboration.

Based on materials from the International Relations and Grant Work Department
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INNOVATIONS IN TB: KHNMU IN THE INTERNATIONAL ARENA
In May 2025, the seminar «Innovations in the Fight against TB: 

Research Prospects for Europe» was held in Copenhagen (Den-
mark). The main goal of the event was to promote the expansion of 
scientific cooperation within the WHO European Region for effective 
tuberculosis control.

The seminar covered modern approaches to diagnostics, treat-
ment, management of concomitant and post-tuberculosis conditions, 
as well as the development of patient-centered models of medical care.

Professor of the Department of Infectious Diseases, Pediatric 

Infectious Diseases and Phthisiology Dmytro Butov took part in the 
event from Kharkiv National Medical University. He presented the re-
sults of the university’s research on the topic: «Results and Determi-
nants of Successful Treatment of Highly Drug-Resistant Tuberculosis: 
Findings of the Ukrainian Cohort Study.»

Participation in international scientific events contributes to the in-
tegration of KhNMU's research activities into the global scientific space 
and the increase of the international authority of Ukrainian science.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

PARTICIPATION OF KHNMU IN THE TB SEMINAR

INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS

KHNMU AT THE SESAM-2025 CONGRESS IN VALENCIA
On June 25–27, 2025, the 30th anniversary congress of the SESAM Society, 

the leading European forum for simulation medicine, was held in Valencia (Spain), 
which brought together 1,377 participants from 65 countries. Among them were al-
most 70 representatives of Ukraine.

KhNMU was represented at the event by the Director of the Simulation Center, 
Tetiana Merkulova, with a poster report on the work of the Center in wartime condi-
tions (within the framework of the Ukrainian-Swiss project «Development of Medical 
Education»), as well as the Head of the Department of Military Medicine, Yuliia Vol
kova, and the Head of the International Department, Oksana Vasylieva, with a report 
on the Erasmus+ SimS project.

During the congress, a cooperation agreement was signed between UASIM and 
SESAM, which opens up new prospects for Ukrainian specialists. The representatives 
of KhNMU also personally thanked the President of SESAM, Professor Pier Luigi In-
grassia, for his support of Ukraine. Since 2022, the participation of the Russian Fed-
eration in SESAM has been completely suspended, and Ukrainians can join for free.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WITHOUT BORDERS
From July 7 to 11, 2025, Associate Professor of the Department of Foreign Lan-

guages of Kharkiv National Medical University, O.G. Husak, took part in the Staff 
Week «Teaching German as a Foreign Language at Universities», which was held at 
FH JOANNEUM University of Applied Sciences (Graz, Austria) within the framework 
of the Erasmus+ program for staff training.

The program was dedicated to modern approaches to teaching German as 
a foreign language in higher education institutions. It included intensive work on di-
dactics and teaching methods, studying best practices and exchanging experience 
with Austrian colleagues.

The acquired experience can be effectively integrated not only in teaching a for-
eign language, but also in the development of soft skills of students of various spe-
cialties and interdisciplinary programs.

We sincerely thank our Austrian colleagues for their hospitality, professional dia-
logue and openness to further cooperation.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

INTERNATIONAL INTERNSHIP

KHNMU DELEGATE AT GLOBAL MEET
From August 1 to 7, 2025, Kateryna Karpenko, Head of the Department of Phi-

losophy and Social Sciences and Director of the Center for Gender Education of 
KNMU, took part in the XXI Symposium of the International Association of Women 
Philosophers, which was held at the University of Tokyo, Japan.

At the plenary session, Prof. Karpenko gave a report, «Analytical Framework for the 
Study of Women’s Experience and Female Subjectivity in Wartime». The report «Women 
and Digital Technologies in Wartime» aroused interest and broad discussion at the panel 
session «EcoTechGender. Women Philosophers on Economics, Ecology and Technol-
ogy». Another report on female leadership was made at the session «Women Philoso-
phers in the Academic Space: Achievements, Obstacles, Challenges».

An essential component of the symposium participation was the moderation of 
the section «Perspectives of Women Philosophers in Asian Countries» and the dis-
cussion with representatives of De Gruyter Publishing House of the publication of 
a collective monograph (EcoTechGender series).

Prof. Karpenko was elected to the IAPh board at the International Association of 
Women Philosophers assembly on August 5, 2025.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

INTERNATIONAL SYMPOSIUM
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KHNMU AT THE SCHOOL OF DIGITALIZATION OF MEDICAL EDUCATION

KHNMU UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL – A PLATFORM FOR INTERNATIONAL PROJECTS

IN FOCUS – EDUCATION AND MEDICINE

On January 23–24, 2025, representatives of Kharkiv National 
Medical University – Deputy Director of the National Research Institute 
of Quality Assurance and Quality Control Andrii Matsko, Acting Head of 
the Department of Hygiene and Ecology Olena Litovchenko, Director 
of the Simulation Center Tetiana Merkulova and Acting Director of the 
Distance Education Center Serhii Marovtii took part in the work of the 
School of Digitalization of Medical Education. The event was organized 
by the Ukrainian-Swiss Project «Development of Medical Education» 
and took place in the modern space «Skyloft» in Kyiv.

The School of Digitalization served as a platform for exchanging 

experience and implementing innovative approaches to digital trans-
formation in medical education. The program included thematic ses-
sions, workshops, panel discussions and lectures by leading experts.

The participants of the event also got acquainted with interesting 
practical cases presented by Zaporizhzhia State Medical and Phar-
maceutical University, Bukovina State Medical University and Vinnyt-
sia National Technical University.

At the end of the event, future steps for the digitalization of uni-
versities were determined, and the participants received certificates.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

On April 16, 2025, representatives of the International Com-
mittee of the Red Cross visited Kharkiv National Medical University: 

head of the physical rehabilitation program Sujit Panda, his deputy 
Igor Ignatiev, and physical therapist Juliet Sannet. As part of the visit, 
a meeting was held with the university leadership.

Rector of KhNMU Valerii Miasoiedov thanked the ICRC repre-
sentatives for their support of Kharkiv and for their readiness for fur-
ther partnership: «The International Committee of the Red Cross does 
not leave Kharkiv in these difficult times and actively helps. Our co-
operation will contribute to the implementation of the strategic goal – 
the transformation of university hospitals into centers of education, 
science, and practice.»

Sujit Panda emphasized the importance of implementing com-
prehensive rehabilitation at the University Hospital of KhNMU, which 
includes physical, psychological, prosthetic and orthotic, socially in-
clusive components and educational activities. According to him, the 
educational component should cover both university students and 
the wider professional community of the region.

The visit confirmed the importance of sustainable partnership for 
the development of the medical rehabilitation system in the context of 
war and post-war recovery.

Based on materials from the Center for Media Communications

In May 2025, Anneli Eriksson, a representative of the Department 
of Global Public Health of the Karolinska Institute (Stockholm, Swe-
den), paid an official visit to KhNMU.

The main purpose of the visit was to launch the research project 
«The Process of Managing Medical Needs during Armed Conflicts» 
within the framework of the Memorandum of Cooperation between 
KhNMU and the leading humanitarian medical non-governmental or-
ganization UK-MED Ukraine.

Ms. Anneli’s visit was dedicated to working with a team of re-
searchers from our university, visiting the Simulation Center, and de-
veloping areas of further cooperation between Karolinska Institute 
and Kharkiv National Medical University.

We sincerely thank Ms. Anneli and the entire Karolinska Institute 
team for their cooperation, as well as the UK-MED Ukraine team for 
their support.

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

UKRAINIAN-SWISS PROJECT

INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP

INTERNATIONAL COOPERATION
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Representatives of the Educational and Scientific Institute for 
Foreign Citizens took part in international educational exhibitions in 
April 2025.

Thus, on April 12–13, the 33rd Student Educational Forum – 
a large-scale educational exhibition for Moroccan youth – was held in 
Casablanca (Kingdom of Morocco).

The participation of the ESIFC in the event was organized with 
the assistance of the Embassy of Ukraine in the Kingdom of Morocco 
and the Ukrainian State Center for International Education (UDCME) 
of the Ministry of Education and Science of Ukraine. Ukrainian higher 
education institutions had the opportunity to present their education-
al programs under special conditions of participation as part of a joint 
Ukrainian delegation.

Participation in the forum allowed our university to expand its 
network of international partnerships, establish contacts with Mo-
roccan educational institutions, and present the Ukrainian system of 
higher medical education and educational opportunities for foreign 
students.

Representatives of the ESIFC also participated in international 
educational exhibitions organized by the international company Be-
gin Group with the support of the UDCMO, which took place on April 
12 in Istanbul (Turkey) and April 13 in Baku (Azerbaijan).

The purpose of participation was to conduct career guidance 
work among graduates of schools in Turkey and Azerbaijan, present 
the educational opportunities of the university, and attract applicants 
to study at KhNMU.

Alla Bondareva,  
Deputy Director of the ESIFC

As part of a three-week academic mobility, students of Kharkiv 
National Medical University undergo practical training at NTU clinical 
facilities, in particular in the departments of craniofacial surgery, ra-

diology, hematology and palliative care of Nottingham Hospitals NHS 
Trust.

During the internship, students: participate in premedication, 
anesthesia, observe angiography on modern equipment; study in 
a simulation center that simulates complex clinical scenarios; get ac-
quainted with the British model of palliative care – a multidisciplinary 
approach, patient and family support, priority of dignity and quality 
of life.

The use of complementary therapies (music therapy, aromather-
apy, relaxation) is especially impressive, which significantly improve 
the patient's experience.

A key discovery for students was the role of Advanced Clinical 
Practitioners (ACP) – nurses with extended powers: maintaining doc-
umentation, evaluating examination results, prescribing treatment. 
Nursing medical history is a separate document that is currently ab-
sent in the Ukrainian system.

The organization of the medical process in the UK is impres-
sive in its efficiency – from logistics to interprofessional interac-
tion. The main goal is high-quality care and optimization of medical 
staff time.

Such an internship forms clinical thinking, professional autonomy 
and readiness to implement international standards in practice.

According to the materials of the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

In June 2025, graduates of the Educational and Scientific In-
stitute for the Training of Foreign Citizens of Kharkiv National Medi-
cal University passed the objective structured clinical exam (OSCI). 
This year, more than 100 foreign students were admitted to the 
certification. 

The exams were held in a hybrid format in the main clinical 
areas: therapy, surgery, pediatrics, obstetrics and gynecology, 
emergency medicine. The evaluation process was closely moni-
tored by the examination commission headed by Professor Natalia 
Makieieva with the participation of the Director of the Education 
and Research Institute for Training of International Citizens Dmitrо 
Marakushyn.

Previously, the students successfully passed the Step 2 test in 
certified international centers. The final stage of certification con-
firmed the high level of training and proper quality of practical skills, 
which is a priority in the educational process of KhNMU.

According to the official website of KhNMU

KHNMU FOR FOREIGN STUDENTS

INTERNSHIP IN THE UK

OSCI-2025: CERTIFICATION OF FOREIGN GRADUATES OF KHNMU

UKRAINIAN MEDICAL EDUCATION — IN THE FOCUS OF THE INTERNATIONAL AUDIENCE

A NEW EXPERIENCE FOR KHNMU STUDENTS

QUALITY TRAINING — HIGH RESULTS
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In March 2025, Vladyslav Kalyuzhka, a graduate student of the 
Department of Neurosurgery, completed an internship at Nagoya 
University (Nagoya University, Japan), one of the world's leading 
centers in the field of neurosurgery and medical research.

During the internship, Vladyslav became familiar with advanced 
clinical approaches to the treatment of patients with neurosurgical 
pathology, in particular in the areas of vascular and tumor neurosur-
gery. He participated in surgical interventions, studied the work of 
a multidisciplinary team, mastered modern neuroimaging methods, 
intraoperative technologies, including navigation systems, operating 
microscopes and robotic complexes.

A valuable part of the internship was work at the Helsinki Univer-
sity Hospital. Nagoya, where the postgraduate student got acquaint-
ed with the organization of the surgical process, interaction between 

clinical departments and principles of management of modern medi-
cal infrastructure in Japan.

The internship included participation in scientific seminars, clini-
cal reviews and discussions of current research. Special attention was 
paid to the topic of postoperative complications after subarachnoid 
hemorrhage and microsurgery of extra-intracranial anastomoses – 
a direction that Vladyslav is working on within the framework of his 
scientific activities.

The experience gained will be a significant contribution to the de-
velopment of Ukrainian neurosurgery and will contribute to the inte-
gration of modern medical technologies into the practice of domestic 
healthcare institutions.

Based on materials from the Center  
for Media Communications

At the end of January 2025, the annual training 
course of the European Association of Neurosurgeons 
was held in Helsinki (Finland). The event brought togeth-
er more than 150 participants – young doctors and lead-
ing experts from Europe and the USA.

Vladyslav Kaliuzhka, a postgraduate student of the 
Department of Neurosurgery, took part in the course 
from Kharkiv National Medical University. He deepened 
his professional knowledge and established international 
contacts with neurosurgeon colleagues.

The key topics of this year's event were traumatic 
brain injuries and functional neurosurgery (epilepsy, Par-
kinson's disease, chronic pain syndromes), which are of 
great importance for modern Ukrainian medicine.

The program included discussion groups, sessional 
discussions of complex clinical cases, as well as master 
classes on preoperative planning using neuronavigation 
technologies and modern surgical equipment.

Participation in the live-surgery course, which was 
held at the Helsinki University Hospital – one of the lead-
ing centers for surgical treatment of brain pathologies, 
was especially valuable.

INTERNATIONAL INTERNSHIP

A STEP TOWARDS INNOVATIONS IN UKRAINIAN NEUROSURGERY

ON THE WAY TO EUROPEAN EXPERIENCE IN NEUROSURGERY
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ACADEMIC MOBILITY

At the end of June, second-year students of the 4th Faculty of 
Medicine, Maria Dolia and Anastasia Chernova-Shmykova, success-
fully completed a semester of study under the international academic 
mobility program (within the framework of the Erasmus+ project) at 
Tarsus University (Mersin, Turkey) in the specialty «Therapy, Reha-
bilitation». Academic mobility of students is extremely important for 
our university in times of war, as it makes it possible to ensure the 
continuity of high-quality education, integrate into the international 
academic community and preserve the future of Ukrainian medicine.

We offer to learn about the girls' impressions of studying in Tur-
key firsthand:

«We completed a semester of study at Tarsus University in Turkey. 
This trip was a valuable experience for us: we were able to combine 
theoretical knowledge with practical skills, work with modern meth-
ods, and also communicate with teachers who were open to ques-
tions, discussions, and supported our initiative.

Each subject began with a review of the previous material and an 
explanation of a new topic. We liked the disciplines of manipulative 
therapy and pediatrics the most. The pairs were held in a mixed lan-
guage format: for Turkish students, they taught in Turkish, and for us, 
in English.

Manipulative therapy was taught by Volkan Deniz – his approach 
to teaching combined a theoretical basis with practice. Each lesson 
began with a discussion of the rehabilitation of a certain part of the 
body, a detailed explanation of the techniques, after which we prac-
ticed the theory in pairs on each other. This format allowed us to bet-
ter understand and consolidate practical skills.

Pediatrics was taught by Evrim Göz – she explained the informa-
tion well, supplemented it with presentations and thematic videos, 
which made the learning understandable and very interesting.

We also visited a factory where prostheses and orthopedic cor-
sets are made, which gave us the opportunity to see how dreams of 
people with disabilities to walk and be active again come true.

At the end of the semester, our Turkish classmates and teachers 
threw us a farewell party – warm, sincere and unforgettable. We are 
infinitely grateful for this experience, new acquaintances, inspiration 
and motivation to move forward in the profession!

We would like to wish all students of KhNMU to be active, not to be 
afraid to open new horizons, participate in various competitions and 
stay in touch with the Department of International Relations and Grant 
Work of our university!»

Based on materials from the Department of International Relations and Grant Work

TARSUS UNIVERSITY THROUGH THE EYES OF A STUDENT

8

http://knmu.edu.ua/en

